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	Kenmore and District Community Council AGM
Kenmore Reading Rooms

27 October 2022 7pm

Minutes

	
	




Present
Peter Ely, Carol May, Colin Morton, Alex Low, Shirley Shearer, John McGarry
Apologies
Liz Stott, Kerry Colvin	
Previous Minutes
Minutes approved and adopted unanimously.  No matters arising
Chair/Secretary’s Report
Attached document ‘2022’ had been circulated prior to the meeting.  The Chair’s report was approved.


Treasurer’s Report 
Deferred to EGM meeting scheduled for 24/11/22.  Treasurer sends apologies.
Approval of 2021 – 2022 accounts
Deferred to EGM meeting scheduled for 24/11/22.  Treasurer sends apologies.





Election of Officers (PKC Councillor to chair)
No PKC Councillor present.  Deferred to EGM meeting scheduled for 24/11/22.  Current officers will remain in place until the EGM.  2 positions available for co-option for Acharn area.  John McGarry will be submitting application to remain on the council.

AOCB
No matters raised
Closing AGM
Meeting closed.  EGM date set for 24/11/22.

Alex Low
Minute Secretary
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Members

Acharn Area

Alex Low took on the role of Minute Secretary. Providing excellent and timely minutes.  Much appreciated.

Kenmore Area 

To fill the vacancy, we co-opted Colin Morton. He has taken on a communication role.  This role will be developed in future years. Currently emphasis on Liaison with Discovery Land and consideration of improvements to our Web site.



Meetings

Historically we have met bi-monthly, face to face alternating between Kenmore & Acharn.   During the COVID period we organised meeting via either Teams or zoom, neither proved particularly successful. 

We have moved to monthly meetings during the year to attempt to be more available and informative about progress re Discovery Land Co’s  plans for the Estate and Kenmore Hotel. In addition, the future of Kenmore Post Office and shop.

Currently we have reverted to meeting face to face monthly and have plans to have facilities in place for those that cannot attend to take part probably via either Zoom or Teams.



Communication

Documents & information are widely circulated via

Web Page;       http://www.kenmore-and-district-cc.org.uk/home

Facebook ;       https://www.facebook.com/kenmore1760/

Twitter ;         https://twitter.com/councilkenmore 



Email Circulation: A list of approximately 75 email address receive most of the relevant information received by the Community Council.  Anybody wishing to be included on the list email the Chair.



Main issues during the year.



Discovery Land Company

We have had regular liaison meetings with Taymouth Castle Estate developers. We currently have a list of approximately 40 issues raised by the Community.  Progress on resolving these is noted at each meeting.

· The latest update on progress can be found on our web site. Kenmore & District Community Council | Taymouth Castle Update Oct 22 (kenmore-and-district-cc.org.uk)

· Adjoining Community Councils are also being consulted and informed on developments.

· No planning issues of substance have yet been identified. 

· We, currently, have a good working arrangement with the Company.

Kenmore Post Office

The working group set up within the Breadalbane Development Trust to pursue a community buy out have agreed to postpone further action until the new year.   (KCC reps: Peter Ely, Shirley Shearer and Colin Morton) 

Reasoning

1. Following discussions with Robert Sharp from the Post Office to review what would be involved in re-opening the post office.  Significant points:

· The costs were confirmed as £16k to re-open and provide machinery.  

· To be viable in its own right would require a 10 fold increase in usage.

· It would only really be sustainable if the Post Office was run as part of another retail enterprise where the PO encouraged additional foot fall for the primary business.

· The option to open the Post Office as a standalone venture in the Reading Rooms would not be commercially viable.  



2. The current owner of the shop/PO has now confirmed that the business has been sold to a 3rd party.  The details of the purchaser have not disclosed to KCC.  It is expected that the shop will re-open under the new owner by the end of 2022. 

It was agreed that discussions around the PO would resume when the shop re-opens at the end of the year and the new owner is known.  

Reading Rooms

· The Community Council is working with the Reading Room Management Cttee and pursuing a transfer of the ownership of the rooms from Perth and Kinross Council to the community. Once the situation is clearer, we will carry out a local consultation.

· We are grateful to McKenzie Strickland Architects for a structural survey of the rooms, pro bono to identify any building work that may be required.

· The Estate developers have installed broadband free of charge and assisted with clearance of unwanted items.

· The Community Council has financed and created an office area for use by the Community.
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